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Community Calendar 

 

 

Clarendon Community Association  

Community Meeting @ 7pm 

Tuesday 7th March 2023 

At Hazel McKenzie Clubrooms 

All welcome 
 

Clarendon Historic Hall & Museum  

General Meeting 7pm 

Second Wednesday each month 
 

Clarendon Agricultural Meeting 

Third Thursday of each month 

Hazel McKenzie Hall – 7.30pm 
 

Community Events 

Advanced notice  

Community Dinner at Apple Tree Lane 

20th May 2023 

 

Clarendon Rainfall Summary   

 

February 2023 ..............  21.4mm 

Days of rain ..................  6 days 
 

February 2022 ..............  42.2mm 

Days of rain ..................  5 days 
 

Year to date 2023 ........  53mm 

Days of rain 2023  ........  9 days 
 

Thank you to our very own  

rain-man Bill Jared 

 

 

March 2023 
 

Summer has come and gone ……. 
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Event Planner Exdroadinaires 

These boys are our behind the scenes CCA Events Committee.  

They plan, organise, advertise, instigate and triumph at each 

event.  From the Clarendon Cricket Day to the Christmas Carols 

and all the events in between – they are the team! 

The reason behind every event is community engagement. We 

think they do it well and thank them for helping to keep our 

community connected, engaged and entertained. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

More photos can be found on the Clarendon Events Facebook page – 

thanks to Brad from No Anchovies 

 

 

                           

                                    
                      

   
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

  

Clarendon Branch of the 

Agricultural Bureau 

The Clarendon Branch the Agricultural 

Bureau February 2023 meeting speaker 

was me on the subject of applying for 

Probate through the Courts SA website. I 

began by explaining that the process is 

very difficult even though in September 

2022 the process was simplified. 

Unfortunately, the change has left a 

substantial number of obsolete 

documents on the Courts SA website. I 

explained that the application can now 

be made via the Courts SA website 

where you register yourself as the 

Decease’s Executor and choose a 

password to access the Probate 

Application website. The Probate website 

enables you to enter all relevant details 

of the deceased and their property, 

motor vehicle and other possession 

including a fixed and/or notional value of 

those items. The website also enables you 

to upload a copy of the deceased Will 

and a copy of the Death Certificate. On 

completion of entering the required data 

you are then required to pay by credit 

card the probate fee then you are also 

required to access a cover sheet form 

that is required to be printed at the end 

of the process. To complete the process 

put the original JP Certified deceased 

Will and a certified copy of the Death 

Certificate in a “White A4 Envelope” and 

staple the cover sheet to the envelope 

and hand deliver this to the Probate 

Office in the Samuel Way Building 

Victoria Square. If all the above appears 

too hard then engage a Lawyer to do 

the whole process on your behalf at a 

cost to you. 
 

Tony Fagg 

President 
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As our season draws to a close, we congratulate two of our 

Pennant sides who have progressed to the finals.  Division 1 finished 

fourth following an extremely successful first year in the highest 

division, and the ladies’ team finished on top of the ladder and 

commence the finals series this week.   This is an extremely pleasing 

result for such a small club and all our players are to be 

commended. 

Congratulations also to our club champions who will compete 

against other club champions for the title of Great Southern 

Bowling Association “Champion of Champions”.  Representing 

Clarendon in the Ladies Triples are Deb Farlam, Marion Searle and 

Jenny Wood, whilst Deb Seja and Christine Groemer will contest 

the Ladies’ Pairs.  The Men’s Fours progressed to the second round, 

represented by Jim Edwards, Darryl Williams, Don Taylor and Peter 

Pisters.  Leon McInnes and Mark Schell will contest the Men’s Pairs 

and Ron Colgan, Ray Hirst and Andy Hall are playing in the Men’s 

Triples.  We are extremely fortunate to have such talented players 

representing our club and wish them all the best in their 

tournaments. 
 

We wish our teams the best of luck for the finals and hope that they 

can win yet another Pennant for the Club. 

 

 

Men’s Fours L to R:  Jim Edwards, Darryl Williams, Don Taylor, Peter Pisters 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
Spring Trading Hours …. 

 
 

The Clarendon General Store 

Trading Hours 

Monday 8am-6pm 

Tues-Fri  8.30am-5pm 

Saturday 8.30am-4pm  

Sunday 8.30am-12pm 
 

The Clarendon Hotel 

Enjoy beautiful meals, friendly 

service and great views from the 

balcony. Open 7 days a week 

however please check with Hayley 

on Public Holidays. 
 

The Clarendon Bakery  

Open Tuesday to Sunday from early 

until about 4pm. 
 

Emprades Vintage & Design 

Open Wednesday to Sunday 

10am-5pm 

45 Grants Gully Road, 

Clarendon 

Contact Pru or Emily  

8383 6217 

sales@emprades.com.au 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

mailto:sales@emprades.com.au
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Clarendon Primary School 

 

Green Adelaide Grant 

 

Clarendon Primary school won an amazing grant from Green Adelaide. 

Through the grant we will be engaging in environmental education at 

our site which includes identifying and removing woody weeds, like ash 

trees, from our outlined revegetation areas. We aren't doing this alone 

and will get support from Balanced Habitats to get these weeds out 

safely. They have sourced 150 local native plants that are suitable to our 

area, reflecting what was here before us and promoting habitat for our 

local insect and bird species. Balanced Habitats will also help support our 

planting day, where the community and local kindy have been invited 

to help us place the tube stock in the ground to ensure maximum 

survival.  

 

This also involves us connecting with the local community. We will be 

attending Warriparinga with the kindy to go on a cultural and history tour 

to assist us in understanding the strong connection the Kaurna people 

have with our site, as well as the importance of responsibly planting in our 

environment. There will be a Welcome to Country to open our 

revegetation sites, to thank volunteers and our local community for their 

efforts. To further our connection to community and help increase the 

understanding of Kaurna culture in our local area, we will be hosting two 

cultural awareness training nights which will be open to our wider 

community. The aim of all of this is to have our revegetation efforts 

include acknowledgement of Kaurna custodianship over land, and 

share knowledge of land management techniques by starting 

conversations in our school and wider community. We will let the 

community know as soon as we have some dates for our community 

engagement events. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

Grow Free Cart 
 

 
 

Our grow free cart is back at the 

Clarendon Community Hall.  Please 

help yourself to what you need and 

share what you have to spare. 

Thank you once again to Paul and 

Elisa – great community people! 
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Clarendon Kindergarten 
 

What a fabulous start to the term we have had at Clarendon 

Kindergarten. We feel so fortunate to have such a kind, helpful, 

friendly, independent and curious bunch of children! We have had 

a wonderful time getting to know them and watching their 

friendships, abilities, interests and personalities develop. 

 

We have worked with the children to help follow their interests and 

have been taken on investigations into colour mixing, rainbow 

making, magnets and magnifying glasses!  Children have worked 

together to play soccer, go on bug hunts, create shopping lists for 

toys to purchase, picked tomatoes from our veggie patch, played 

pirates, designed flags and looked for treasure! Each day brings new 

learning opportunities and it is fantastic to engage with the children 

to encourage and improve upon their ability to communicate their 

ideas and thinking. As part of our Quality Improvement Plan (QIP), 

Clarendon Kindergarten’s goal is to develop these communication 

skills through the strategy of ‘sustained shared thinking’ with the 

children. Put simply; ‘sustained, shared thinking involves children and 

educators working together in conversations which provide 

opportunities to discuss and think about problems or challenges in a 

serious, extended way.’ We look forward to sharing more learning 

with you and encourage you to also engage in meaningful 

conversations with each other using questioning such as What do 

you think…? What will happen if…? I wonder why…? Can you tell 

me about that? 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 Clarendon & Districts 50’s Plus Club 
 

Hazel McKenzie Hall 

Harper Road, Clarendon 
 

All Welcome 
 

An invitation to come along to: 
 

Monday 

Yoga; 9.15 ---10.15             

Phone Shoba: 0474 193 192 
 

Tuesday 

Friendly connections 

9.30am – 2.30pm 

Indoor bowling, cards and games, 

pool table, darts etc. 

Bring your lunch — tea and coffee 

supplied 
 

Wednesday  

Every Wednesday, quilting & sewing 

group   

Enquiries: 8383 7278, 0412 822 875 or 

0422 531 030 
 

Friday 

Line dancing 10:00am—12 noon.  

Enquiries: 0401 606 270 
 

Evenings & Weekends 

Available for hire 
 

Enquiries: 0418 806 738 or email the 

Secretary 

geoff.beaty@optusnet.com.au 

Special rates for local social & non-

profit organisations 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:geoff.beaty@optusnet.com.au
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Clarendon Op Shop  
 

 
Our community Op Shop has 

celebrated its first birthday.   
 

 

Many of the community groups in 

Clarendon are involved and 

provide volunteers to open the 

shop Friday, Saturdays and 

Sundays.   
 

 

Working bees are organised 

regularly to keep on top of all the 

donations.  Please email 

opshop@clarendon.org.au if you 

would like to be involved. 
 

 

A place to connect with 

community, a place to feel 

welcome, a place to feel the 

community spirit, a place to shop 

and a place to find a treasure….. 

 

 
 

mailto:opshop@clarendon.org.au
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Clarendon Netball Club News 

Clarendon Netball Club are finalising teams for the 

Winter season and have a few spots left in our 

Junior and Inter divisions. Please contact our Junior 

Coaching Coordinator Ashlee if you are 

interested.  
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Hello from Clarendon CFS 
 

Incidents in January/February 

Nothing significant in our area but we did send our small truck to support 

the Montacute fire and we also sent one of our members to Pt Lincoln to 

help there as well. 
 

Despite the end of summer dawning on us – fire season doesn't end until 

the end of April – please don’t be complacent. Take every fire ban day 

seriously and always put your fire plan in place the night before.  
 

What does the Clarendon CFS do to prepare when we know a bad day is 

coming?  

The first thing we do is start hydrating ourselves. A good guide as a 

minimum and if we were doing nothing at all is 1ml/kg/hr.  If you weigh 

80kg – you would need to drink a minimum of 80x24 – so almost 2 litres of 

fluid just to meet the basic needs of the body.  When we are firefighting 

we are told to drink 1 litre per hour!!. We also have regular snacks of 

glucose or high carbohydrate source such as muesli bars when we are 

working. 

We will also have regular snacks throughout the day. We may be on 

‘active standby’ at the station – not always though. This means that we 

would have a crew at the station, dressed and ready to go. Our 

equipment (including our trucks) is checked every week to make sure it 

works on the day. We have our pagers, and we have an ‘app’ that tells 

us who is able to respond on the day. 
 

If you plan to stay and defend your home -you need to ask yourself if you 

are really ready. What do I do to prepare?  

Is your house defendable? The CFS website ‘prepare for a fire’ will tell 

you what you need to do. 
 

From a physical aspect – start hydrating as soon as you get up. Have a 

good breakfast. Make sure you have light clothing that covers your 

entire body including goggles, mask and hat. Sounds crazy to wear all of 

this on a really hot day – but look at what we wear – it is for a reason! 
 

You are always welcome!  

We are always there every Monday night except public holidays from 

6.30pm. You are always welcome to see what we do and learn valuable 

skills to protect yourself, your family, your pets and property. 
 

Fundraising 

We continue to be very grateful to have the opportunity to participate in 

our wonderful local Op Shop. This has generated an income that we 

have never had before. So far, we have purchased a printer, a large 

colour TV for the training room, some additional hand tools that are not 

standard stowage. Other plans for this money include providing a polo 

shirt and jacket for our newer members that we have been fortunate 

enough to welcome into our brigade. This money also provides for other 

niceties like biscuits for coffee and ice-creams and ice blocks and the 

occasional sausage sizzle for team building.  
 

Keep safe! 

Sue Leslie  

Brigade Captain  

0423969817    sue.leslie@sacfsvolunteer.org.au   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
  

I have an idea …..! 

Do you have an idea about an 

event or project that you would 

like support to bring to fruition? 

The CCA is very keen to support 

all kinds of local activities and 

events. Our plan is to ensure 

that Clarendon continues to 

flourish to grow and to support 

and empower community 

members like you. 

Ideas bubbling away at the 

minute include: 

• Harvesting olives  

• A tomato preserving day – 

maybe even sharing tomato 

seedlings to start it off 

• Muriel’s bake off 

• An outdoor cinema evening 

• Apple Cider Crush 

• Community Dinner 

• Public awareness  

campaign to reduce 

speeding vehicles in the 

main street 

• Community yoga  

• Toondilla Trail  

• Clarendon’s history both 

European and Aboriginal 

Our CCA committee is small but 

committed and we would love 

to hear your ideas. 
 

 
 

Look for us on Facebook: 

▪ Clarendon Community 

Association 

▪ Clarendon Community 

Forum 

▪ Clarendon Community 

Events 

mailto:sue.leslie@sacfsvolunteer.org.au
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You are invited to have your name and memory immortal ised at C larendon Primary School  

 

A donation of $35 entitles you to have your hand-drawn or printed text engraved into a paver as a lasting record 

of your valued contribution to our school community. The paver will be permanently installed in the school 

grounds. 

 
Hand-drawn: One name per paver fits best 

 
Engraved: Three lines per paver with a maximum of 

16 characters per line 

Step 1: Complete this form and return along with full payment by EFT or credit card by Friday, March 10th. 

No cash please. 

Step 2:  After receipt of payment, an order form will be sent home with details for how to complete hand 

drawn or engraving details. 

Step 3:  You will be given two weeks to complete your order form at home and return to school. We will 

collate all order forms and send them to Signature Engraving for processing.  A 6-week delivery time 

is expected.  Pavers will be securely stored at school and a community project for installation 

sometime this year. 

 Return to the school office or email  dl .0720.info@schools.sa.edu.au  

 

Name:  __________________________________________   

Email:___________________________________________  

Number of pavers (please circle):        1         2         3         4 

Type (please circle ONE):      Engraved       Hand-drawn 

Our Donation $ ___________________  

Payment made via [please circle]:      EFT online          EFTPOS in office 

 

School BSB:  065 132   

School Account Number: 1032 8702 

Use your name as a reference against your payment  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  

mailto:dl.0720.info@schools.sa.edu.au
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